THIS WEEK AT SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, May 21, 2018, Weekday

Jas 3:13-18; Ps 19:8-10, 15; Mk 9:14-29

9:00 a.m. MASS: + Bernard Gleason (Wedding Anniversary)

11:30 a.m. MASS: Mara Miskuljin (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. NO MASS: Retreat Day

6:30 p.m. Credit Union Meeting, Arkins Conference Room

Tuesday, May 22, 2018, Weekday

Jas 4:1-10; Ps 55:7-11, 23; Mk 9:30-37

9:00 a.m. MASS: Khoa Ngayen 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine) 12:15 p.m. MASS: Vincent Conkey Jr.

7:00 p.m. Men's Bible Study, Kazel and Arkins Conference Rooms

7:00 p.m. School Advisory Council, Billiart Room

Wednesday, May 23, 2018, Weekday

Jas 4:13-17; Ps 49:2-3, 6-11; Mk 9:38-40

9:00 a.m. MASS: William Aprile

11:30 a.m. MASS: Michael Mazzacco (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Mike Mutic

Thursday, May 24, 2018, Weekday

Jas 5:1-6; Ps 49:14-20; Mk 9:41-50

9:00 a.m. MASS: + Albert Henkein 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

6:30 p.m. Cub Scouts, OBH 7:30 p.m. Ramadan Dinner, Eymard Room

Friday, May 25, 2018, Weekday

Jas 5:9-12; Ps 103:1-4, 8-9, 11-12; Mk 10:1-12

9:00 a.m. MASS: Dominique Knerli

11:30 a.m. MASS: Jean and Philip Cavallo (St. Ann Shrine)

7:00 p.m. Flock of Friends, Billiart Room

Saturday, May 26, 2018, Saint Philip Neri, Priest

Jas 5:13-20; Ps 141:1-3, 8; Mk 10:13-16

9:00 a.m. MASS: + Frank and Angelo Castrataro

4:30 p.m. MASS: + Michael Kanuk

Sunday, May 27, 2018, THE MOST HOLY TRINITY

Dt 4:32-34, 39-40; Ps 33:4-6, 9, 18-20, 22; Rom 8:14-17; Mt 28:16-20

8:00 a.m. MASS: + Nicola Mandato
8:00 a.m. Blood Drive, Eymard Room
10:00 a.m. MASS: Robert Sabol
12:00 a.m. MASS: Antonio DiPaolo
7:00 p.m. MASS: + Jerry Neola

OUR SUGGESTION BOX - MAY I SUGGEST?

Saint Paschal Baylon Pastoral Staff and Pastoral Council are always interested in your ideas, suggestions, improvements and more! Through our "ombudsman," Tom Kelley, you are able to share your input: tjk12@case.edu. Also – in the Father Fickel Narthex, there is a suggestion box under the prayer intention booklet. You may write a suggestion and place it in the "yellow" box.

SAVE THE DATES

- **NEW CHURCH FEAST DAY:** Mary, Mother of the Church: Monday, May 21 at all the Masses and Liturgy of the Hours. Pope Francis has instituted this new Memorial Day on the Monday after Pentecost.
- ONLY ONE MASS AT SPB MONDAY, MAY 21: 9:00 a.m. The Blessed Sacrament Community is meeting. Thank you for your prayers.
- PASTORAL COUNCIL: Monday, May 21, 7:00 p.m., Billart Room
- TAIZ E HOLY HOUR: Wednesday, May 23, 7:00 p.m.
- **SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL:** Tuesday, May 24, 6:30 p.m. in the SSS Dining Room & Parish Deck for our annual potluck
- RAMADAN DINNER: Thursday, May 24, 7:30 p.m., Eymard Room
- KINDERGARTEN GRADUATION: Friday, May 25, 10:00 a.m. in church
- BLOOD DRIVE: Sunday, May 27, 8:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m., Eymard Room
- MEMORIAL DAY: Monday, May 28, 9:00 a.m. Mass (only 1 this day).
 Chapel, office and shrine are closed.
- **SOCIAL ACTION COMMISSION:** Tuesday, May 29, 7:00 p.m., Eymard Room
- **EIGHTH GRADE GRADUATION:** Thursday May 31, 7:00 p.m. in church
- PASS IT ON MASS: Friday, June 1, 9:00 a.m. in church
- BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST: June 2/3: Special talks by Fr. Choy Ramos, SSS our new parochial vicar at all the Masses. NOON MASS: Our second graders, student choir and every ministry group is present to join in the special procession with the Blessed Sacrament after this Mass

Remember the order of the procession:

- Altar Servers
- 2. First Communion Students
- 3. Blessed Sacrament with the priests
- 4. Ministry organizations
- 5. Choir
- 6. All other parishioners
- PICNIC TO FORM AN EVANGELIZATION COMMITTEE: Monday, June 11, 6:30 p.m., parish deck and Blessed Sacrament Community dining room
- FINANCE COUNCIL: Tuesday, June 19, 6:30 p.m. picnic and thank you!
- BIBLE CAMP: Theme: Out of this world- SPACE! June 25 29. Volunteer online
- **COMING THIS SUMMER:** July 24 26
 - o Saint Ann Triduum with Fr. Roger Bourgeois, SSS Homilist,
 - 1. Blessing of children, anointing of the sick and procession with the Blessed Sacrament, each night at 7:00 p.m.
 - Eymard Triduum with Bro. Michael Perez, SSS, from NYC as guest preacher, July 31 – August 2
 - 1. Novena with Saint Peter Julian Eymard, Taize Holy Hour and Eucharist, each night at 7:00 p.m.

PROVIDE A MEANINGFUL LEGACY GIFT

PASS ON YOUR LEGACY OF FAITH: By making a planned gift to Saint Paschal Baylon, you'll be providing, perpetual financial support. It's a wonderful way to demonstrate your stewardship and pass on your faith and love for your parish community. Contact the Advancement Office at 440-442-3410 ext. 112 to learn more. Your faith is worth passing on.

CLOWN/HELPING HANDS MINISTRY

The generosity shown by members of our Clown and Helping Hands ministry was shown again this past weekend at our annual bake sale. I want to thank all those who baked and helped after the Masses. A special thank you to Carolyn Kuerbitz, who was in charge of the sale. Thank you to all who made donations. We hope you enjoyed your treats! Thank you so much to all who helped raise funds so that we may continue to help others. This is why we call this ministry a ministry of love. The ministry has also touched the city of Highland Heights. The city has given us a plot of land to grow tomatoes and other vegetables for those in need. The Lions Club has helped us, too. The club provided toys at Christmas that were given to those in need. I joined the Lions club to show that our parish not only helps its own, but also cares for those who live around us. I say this because last Saturday, the Lions Club sold carnations for Mother's Day, with all profits going to charity. Many parishioners saw me and were glad to see that I was a member of yet another group who give all to those in need. Last Sunday morning following the 8:00 a.m. Mass, I baptized a beautiful baby. I saw how the mother had such a beautiful smile that reminded me of my own mother's smile. That really made Mother's Day special for me. I have been blessed and thank God for giving me the privilege to baptize. I also thank Him for this ministry of Clowns and Helping Hands, a true ministry of love. GOD IS GOOD ALL THE TIME. ALL THE TIME GOD IS GOOD.



If you are not receiving St. Paschal Baylon collection envelopes and have not signed up for the automatic donation program you may not be registered. We have registration forms available in our office.



WELCOME TO OUR NEW PARISHIONERS

Ms. Cindy Rinaldi, Mr. and Mrs. Vince Puntel, Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Moses, Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Kosareo, Ms. Dunja Kresic, Mr. Bryan Barris and Ms. Sara Kosec

YOUTH MINISTRY

"I remain confident of this: I will see the goodness of the Lord in the land of the living. Wait for the Lord; be strong and take heart and wait for the Lord." Psalm 27:13-14

Thank you to everyone who supported our Spring Fling Festival! We are so proud to be part of this amazing family of faith!

We will not have a meeting next week due to Memorial Day weekend, but we are going to Villa Serena on the 26th. Please let Ms. Mickol know if you are able to help serve lunch to the residents as soon as possible. We are really looking forward to our huge summer kick off on June 3rd! Everyone in grades 6-12th is invited for tacos, outdoor games, fun, and fellowship in between the school and rectory from 5:30-6:45 p.m. We will then go to Mass as a group. Looking forward to a great night!

MAY AND JUNE SCHEDULE OF YOUTH GROUP EVENTS:

- SPRING FLING May 20th: Join us at our Youth Group tent! WORKERS NEEDED!! Please sign up on Sign Up Genius to help work our booth! No evening meeting!
- Saturday, May 26th: Serve lunch to the residents of Villa Serena! PERMISSION SLIP REQUIRED
- Sunday, May 27th Memorial Day Weekend No Meeting

Sunday, June 3rd - Summer Kick Off Party! Last regular meeting of the school year! Tacos, games, Mass, OH MY! Meeting for all! 5:30-8:00 p.m. Meet outside in between the school and rectory by the picnic tables, weather permitting. THOSE ENTERING GRADE 6 NEXT FALL ARE INVITED TO THIS SUMMER KICK OFF PARTY!

LIVING KIDNEY DONOR NEEDED

Just a couple of months ago Stephanie Ambrogio was diagnosed with end-stage kidney disease and her best chance of survival lies in the hands of someone willing to be a living kidney donor. If you are willing to give the gift of life, please call the Living Kidney Donor Office at 216-445-3150. 100% of the medical expenses for the donor are covered. Thank you and God Bless from the entire Ambrogio Family.

BIRTHRIGHT BABY BOTTLE CAMPAIGN 2018

PICK-UP BOTTLES NOW - RETURN BOTTLES JUNE 9 & 10

Birthright of Cleveland is a non-profit agency which provides supportive services to women who have need of help related to pregnancy. Volunteers provide a safe, confidential and welcoming place where a mom can sort through the many factors which may accompany an unexpected pregnancy. Services include free pregnancy tests, compassionate listening, maternity clothing, infant clothing and other layette items and referral to other supportive resources in the community. Baby bottles will be available at all doors at the back of the Church after each Mass and throughout the week until Mother's Day. Please take a bottle, fill it with change, cash or your check during the month between Mother's Day and Father's Day and return it to the church the weekend before Father's Day. Your CHANGE will help to make a CHANGE in the lives of an expectant mother and her precious baby.

Birthright also offers many other opportunities for individuals and groups to volunteer or participate. It also is grateful for donations of lightly used baby clothes to 3T and maternity clothes. For more information, please call Toni Sabo at 216-486-2800.

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE



This column is written May 13 due to the Forward in Faith, Hope & Love Appeal and Spring Fling.

Pentecost: Happy Pentecost and Spring Fling Weekend! It's also important for us to remember our patron, Saint Paschal Baylon and his feast day. Being born and dying on Pentecost, by his very nature, he was born, lived and died in the Holy Spirit.

And isn't this our call, too? Just as Christ gave us the Advocate to help us testify and live the difficulties of life, we too are to glorify God by living always in the Holy Spirit.

Growing up, I always loved the prayer we said in school, but especially in eighth grade as we prepared for Confirmation:

Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful and kindle in them the fire of your love.

Today is one of the Sundays where we sing a Sequence, another poetic text that helps us celebrate the great solemnity of the day. We pray too, as Paul said to the Galatians in the second reading of the Mass, that we would continue to be led by the Spirit to perform the works of the Spirit (and not the words of the flesh). May the Holy Spirit continue to "renew the face of the earth" and our lives. May we also recognize the ways we are able to help our world grow by living and being "spirit-filled" members of Christ's Body.

Forward in Faith Hope & Love: Last weekend at all the Masses, members of the Finance Council with our Advancement Director, Barb DiTurno, made a special appeal for you to commit to increasing your tithing to SPB. I hope you have had a chance to renew your commitment to our faith community so that we may continue to grow in spreading the Gospel and our great ministries here at SPB. If you did not have a chance to fill out the commitment card, please do so – and pray, discern and do what you are able to increase your donation to keep our parish strong financially.

Your Mercy Transforming Lives & Communities: Also today, throughout the Diocese of Cleveland and its eight counties, we are having a follow-up appeal for Catholic Charities and the 2018 annual appeal. Due to our own Forward in Faith, Hope & Love, and the significance of our increased giving to our own parish, we are not stressing the diocesan appeal so strongly with parish pulpit talks or announcements. We are counting on you to do what you can to make a pledge and commitment to assist in the special corporal works of mercy for the church of Cleveland through our many agencies that make up Catholic Charities. The bishop stressed that he wished for our parish to improve its tithing. We are doing this with Forward in Faith, Hope & Love. But we wish not to forget the great needs of the church and diocese through this annual appeal follow-up. Thank you for your generous work to assist Catholic Charities especially with expanded treatment services for the Opioid Crisis. Double your impact by making your pledge or payment this weekend online with www.Catholic Community.org/Challenge.

Picnic for Evangelization: Pentecost Sunday reminds us how the apostles, touched by the tongues of fire, went out to live and share the Good News about Christ and the faith. It is important for us to ask the question about how we can evangelize, or share our faith in our own day and time.

- Who could I invite to join me for Mass and then go out to dinner/brunch/lunch afterward?
- What could we as a parish do to help Catholics return to our faith?

For several years we had the "Inviting Catholics Home" program. It was quite successful. Also, with a member or two from the Evangelization Committee, we went door to door in new neighborhoods welcoming people to our church. But like everything, these were cyclical and we have had no new home developments in our area at this time. Now is a time for us to put together our heads and think about what next steps we can do.

 Would you join with me in coming together to form a new group to think, act and <u>accomplish</u> evangelization?

Please let me know if you are interested and we'll have a picnic together on our parish deck *Monday, June 11 at 6:30 p.m.* Call the front office at 440-442-3410 to sign up so I know how many burgers to grill. You bring a side for the picnic! THANKS!

<u>Our 9th Annual Spring Fling Parish Festival:</u> We are so grateful for all the sponsors and contributors to our parish festival. What an excellent program book and the midway! What great food, fellowship, music and more! Enjoy the four days together in honor of our patron saint – who blesses us all the time with his care and protection. Enjoy time as a community! Special thanks to Bob Mastrangelo, our committee chair, Kathy, Barb and Michelle on our staff, and the other members of the committee who have worked so hard behind the scenes to make this a success!

<u>The Most Wonderful Time of the Year!</u> We keep our proms, graduates, sacramental celebrations and parish festival all in our prayers. Thanks for sharing these special events of grace together. Don't forget to share your change in the baby bottles for Birthright! Let's continue to pray for each other.

In Christ our Eucharist,

Huttionismess

Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS Pastor

STEWARDSHIP

We are God's faithful stewards, giving our time, talent and treasure back to our God through the faith community of SPB! We thank you for being part of this Body of Christ and for serving God here with us and out Pastoral Staff and the hundreds of volunteers who serve daily here at SPB.

Our First Collection: Supports our Pastoral Staff, their salaries, benefits and the many activities that occur at SPB: 17,074.00

<u>CATHOLIC CHARITIES ANNUAL APPEAL DRIVE:</u> Thank you for filling out an envelope in the pew to make sure you make your commitment to "DO IT FOR ME" and support the 400,000 people we serve throughout the year in the eight counties of the Diocese of Cleveland. Help with the challenge grant of \$100,000 for this weekend! DONATE ONLINE!

PARISH NEWS

Ramadan Dinner: As part of the Muslim faith, during the holy month of Ramadan, Muslims are inspired by service to cook and care for people <u>outside</u> of their faith. This is why each year they offer to provide a meal for us during this special liturgical time in the Muslim calendar. Please call the parish office to register and share fellowship and hospitality with our neighbors and friends

throughout the Hillcrest area who follow a different religion, but share in the same love of God and neighbor. Join us together in the Eymard Room, *Thursday, May 24*. Here's the schedule:

- 7:30-7:45 p.m. -Check-in /Set up
- 7:45-8:30 p.m. Talk/Share (TBD) -Program
- 8:30-8:50 p.m. Line up/Get food
- 8:50 p.m. We will break fast at sunset with a call to the prayer

<u>Want to Become Catholic?</u> Each year in August, we begin the formal process to join the Roman Catholic Church. However, we know people think, or discern, all year long. Contact George Peko at <u>psr@saintpaschal.com</u> to begin the process of interviewing, registering and knowing about the process that helps people who were never baptized or baptized in another Christian church or never finalized Confirmation and First Communion. It's time to fulfill your discipleship in Christ! We are here to walk with you in your faith journey!

<u>Pray for Vocations:</u> Our religious orders here at SPB count on your assistance as shepherding God's people to a vocation of consecrated life.

- BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST: June 2/3: Special talks by Fr. Choy Ramos, SSS our new parochial vicar at all the Masses.
 - NOON MASS: Our second graders, student choir and every ministry group is present to join in the special procession with the Blessed Sacrament after this Mass

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON CATHOLIC SCHOOL NEWS

On Saturday, May 12, our junior high band, under the direction of Mrs. Stephanie DeLine, took part in the Music in the Parks Festival competition for the very first time. They performed, received feedback from professional music educators, and attended the awards ceremony. We are proud to say that the junior high band earned a Superior rating at the competition and received a second place trophy in their division. Way to go, band members and Mrs. DeLine! The band also enjoyed a trip to Cedar Point after the competition. Thank you to Ms. Raguz and our parents for taking the trip with our band members and to PTO for providing funding for the bus ride.

Here's what's coming up:

- There is a bonus Box Tops dress down day on Monday, May 21.
- Field trips this week include the fourth grade visiting the Cleveland Zoo and Rainforest on Tuesday, May 22, the first grade visiting Lake Farmpark on Friday, May 25, and the sixth grade STEM field trip to USA Skating Rink also on Friday. Our preschoolers will have their last day picnic on Wednesday, May 23 at 11:00 a.m. right here at SPB.
- After school activities include a Pen Ohio writing session on Monday, a Student Council meeting on Tuesday, and Starry Knights Art Club on Wednesday.
- We celebrate our Green Knights with Breakfast of Champions on Wednesday, May 23 before Mass, and our Green Knights of the Quarter Breakfast with their families, on Thursday May 24 at 7:15 a.m.
- The third grade picnic is on Thursday followed by their recorder concert at 1:30.
- We celebrate our Kindergarten graduation on Friday in church after the 9:00 a.m. Mass.
- We wish our Pen Ohio Teams good luck at the state competition on Saturday, May 26. Thank you Mrs. Connors and Ms. Raguz for accompanying the team.

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON CATHOLIC SCHOOL SUMMER REINFORCEMENT AND ENRICHMENT PROGRAM: Looking for ways to prevent summer slide or to enrich your child's learning?

Registration forms for Saint Paschal Baylon Catholic School's Summer Reinforcement and Enrichment Program may be found under the "Quick Links" tab on the school web page, www.saintpaschal.net. This year we are excited to offer a Technology Enrichment class for grades 2-3, a STEM enrichment class for grades 2-4 and a creative writing class to grades 5-6 in addition to our math, reading, and writing classes for grades 1-6, study skills class for grades 5-6, and kindergarten orientation class. The program runs from July 30th - August 10th with registration due May 25th. Please e-mail Mrs. Moira Popelka with any questions, mpopelka@saintpaschal.com

PSR AND OTHER NEWS FROM THE PEKO'S

Registration: Registration is now underway for the 2018-2019 PSR school year. Forms were sent home with current students in early April. Additional forms will be available from the Parish Office and on http://psr.saintpaschal.com (click on "Registration Form" on the left sidebar.) For an early tuition rate, register before August 1st. Early tuition rates for this year are \$85 for 1 child, \$155 for 2 children, and \$230 for 3 or more children. Scholarships are available. Additionally, our registration form also serves as the emergency medical form as well as the media release form for your convenience. Special note: Two years of sacramental preparation is required. If you have a child entering 1st grade or 7th grade and are interested in them receiving their sacraments in 2nd and 8th grades the following year, please make sure to enroll them in PSR for this coming school year.

Catechists and Classroom Aides Needed: We need adult volunteers to be classroom aides and catechists for the 2018-2019 PSR school year. Have you been thinking about volunteering and sharing your faith with children? If you are interested and available on Monday evenings, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440-442-3410 ext 107 or email psr@saintpaschal.com.

INFANT BAPTISM CLASSES OFFERED: If you are interested in getting your child who is under the age of 7 baptized, please contact George and Anna Peko at (440) 442-3410 ext. 107 or psr@saintpaschal.com to sign up for a course on baptism. The next class is Sunday, May 20th following the 10:00 a.m. Mass.

CONFIRMATION 2019: Confirmation calendars and requirements were sent home with all current 7th grade PSR and day school students last week. If you did not receive them and you are interested in your child being Confirmed next year, please contact George and Anna Peko at psr@saintpaschal.com.

PARISH ACTIVITIES

EYMARD CORNER: We gather to pray, socialize, enjoy good food and enrich our faith. If you have never attended, you may want to see what you are missing at one of SPB's best daytime events. The Eymard Spiritual Group will gather on **Tuesday May 22, 2018** in the Eymard Room of the Parish Family Center.

11:00 a.m. - Social; 11:30 a.m., - St. Peter Julian Eymard Novena; Noon-Potluck Lunch; 1:00 p.m., -Guest Speakers: Fr. Lane, Pastor and Tony Ward, Music Director

A Taize [tā-zā] Moment

Tony Ward, accompanied by Fr. Lane, will give us some background and enjoin us in the music of Taize prayer which is scheduled here at SPB once a month. The story of Taize will unfold in this presentation through word and song. Come and experience the power of Taize Prayer.

Bring a main dish which is greatly needed or a dessert, enough to serve 6-8 and lunch is free; otherwise, a donation of\$5.00 is recommended. Don't forget the popular 50/50 raffle! And bring a friend to share in the joys of our gathering.

FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP: Singles: 40 and over, Information: (440) 442-3410 Membership is free. Events are social, volunteering and spiritual. E-mail address: flockfriends@yahoo.com
All Saturdays of the month, we will assemble on the sidewalk in front of the Preterm abortion facility at 12000 Shaker Blvd at 9:30 a.m. There we will pray the Divine Mercy Chaplet and meditate on three sets of mysteries of the Rosary. For more information call Jim at 440-944-1552.

Friday, May 25th at 7:00 p.m. Join us for our monthly game night at St. Paschal's Life Center. This is one of our best attended events and is good for old and new members. Please bring a snack to share, money for pizza, and your favorite game. Tell Jim at 440-227-9189 that you are coming.

LIFESHARE BLOOD DRIVE: The last LifeShare Blood Drive of our fiscal year will be held next Sunday, May 27th, from 8:30 to 1:30 in the Eymard Room. This will be our last chance to earn grant money for SPB School during the current school year, and a good opportunity to help our community "stock up" in anticipation of the coming summertime blood shortages. Please come if you can. Online appointments can be made at www.lifesharedonor.org, but walk-in donors are welcome, too. Thank you!

FALL CYO SPORTS REGISTRATION is now open. We are offering Flag Football for girls and boys in 1st-3rd grade. New this year is Rookie Tackle football for 4th and 5th graders. Rookie tackle is played 7vs7 on a smaller field. Eleven man tackle for grades 6, 7, and 8. Girls volleyball and soccer for 3rd-8th grade. Cross Country for 4th-8th grade boys and girls. To sign up, please go to the SPB school website and click on the Athletics tab. Register by May 30 to avoid increased fees. We are always looking for coaches to help our SPB athletes. Any questions please contact Joe Carlton at joe.carlton@gmail.com.

SAINT PASCHAL TRAVELERS CASINO TRIP to Hollywood Casino, Toledo, Ohio on Wednesday, May 23, 2018. The bus will leave Saint Paschal parking lot at 8:00 a.m. and return at approximately 6:15 p.m. Cost of the trip (including driver's tip) is \$35.00. You must pay at the time of registration. Register for the trip at the parish office. Please register player's card number when you pay. No refunds. Games and snacks are provided, plus you will receive \$5.00 in free slot play and discounted buffet lunch. Registration deadline is Monday May 21st.

AROUND THE DIOCESE

MASS OF REPARATION OF THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS: The Diocesan Center of the Enthronement of the Sacred Heart of Jesus will celebrate the annual Mass of Reparation of the Sacred Heart of Jesus on Friday, June 8, 2018 at St. Therese Church in Garfield Hts., Ohio at 7:00pm. All are welcome to celebrate!

ST. MARGARET MARY CHURCH: Please join us in celebrating the 70th anniversary of the founding of St. Margaret Mary Church. Celebration Mass will be held on July 15, 2018 at 1:30 p.m. at Gesu Parish, 2470 Miramar Blvd., University Heights, Ohio 44118. Dinner will follow Mass. RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED. Tickets are \$18.00 per person and must be received by Friday, June 30, 2018. For reservations, please send a check made payable to St. MM Parish Reunion and mail to 617 Dade Lane, Richmond Heights, Ohio 44143. To confirm payment has been received, email stmmparishreunion@yahoo.com

SAINT ANTHONY'S RELICS: On Saturday, June 9, 2018, Veneration will begin at 10:00 a.m., at the Basilica and National shrine of our Lady of Lebanon, 2759 Lipkey Road, North Jackson, OH 44451, where Saint Anthony's Relics will be. For more information, visit www.saintanthonyofpadua.net.

The FEST: Join us on August 5! The FEST 2018 is about two months away! On Sunday, August 5, 40,000+ from across our region gather for a day of faith, family, and fun – all for FREE. Will you be one of them? Come and hear the best of the best national Christian artists, including Grammy Winners and Nominees, Mandisa, We are Messengers, Big Daddy Weave, and TobyMac. It's not just a great concert; the day also includes dynamic activities for all ages, opportunities for prayer and reflection AND our large outdoor Mass, followed by fireworks. We need your help to make this amazing day possible – please consider donating just two hours of your time by volunteering for The FEST. Volunteers get a FREE t-shirt and are essential to making this event possible. For more information, or to register to help, go to www.theFEST.us.

ANNOUNCING: A RETREAT CRUISE LED BY SR. MELANNIE SVOBODA, SND

Sr. Melannie, a nationally known author, speaker, and retreat director, invites women and men to accompany her on a retreat hosted aboard the Royal Caribbean "Majesty of the Seas," February 7-12, 2019. Sr. Melannie will lead a daily morning prayer and offer four retreat conferences and spiritual direction. Prices start roughly at \$500. For more information, go to: www.melanniesvobodasnd.org and click on the 4-page brochure.

PASTORAL STAFF:

(440) 442-3410

When calling the office, please use the first and last name of the person you are trying to reach! - I.e. "Fr John Christman," or "Father Lane," or "Fr. Roger Bourgeois," or "Anna Peko," etc.

CLERGY:

- PASTOR: John Thomas Lane, SSS: <u>itlanesss@gmail.com</u>, ext 111
 - PAROCHIAL VICAR: John Christman, SSS: jchristman@blessedsacrament.com, ext 110
 - PAROCHIAL VICAR: Juacho (Choy) Ramos, SSS: chomos45@yahoo.com, ext.104
 - CHAPLAIN HILLCREST HOSPITAL: Lito Hitosis, SSS: litzky@lycos.com
 - PASTORAL ASSOCIATE EMERITUS: Joseph Bourgeois, SSS: joeyappytheclown@yahoo.com, ext.
 - PASTORAL ASSOCIATE EMERITUS: Robert Bowers: IMBowers@aol.com, ext. 100

SCHOOL: (440) 442-6766

- PRINCIPAL: Carol Jansky: cjansky@saintpaschal.com
- ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: Diane Raguz: draguz@saintpaschal.com

FRONT OFFICE:

- ADVANCEMENT DIRECTOR: Barb DiTurno: advancement@saintpaschal.com, ext. 112
- BUSINESS MANAGER: Michelle Mazza, <u>mmazza@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext 101
- COMMUNICATION DIRECTOR: Kathy Pohlhammer: kathy@saintpaschal.com, ext. 109
- ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT: Mary Beth Hallal: <u>bulletin@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext 103
- RECEPTIONIST & ASSISTANT: Gigi Peko, parishoffice@saintpaschal.com, ext. 100

MAINTENANCE:

- SUPERVISOR: Jon Detzel: ext. 100
- ASSISTANT SUPERVISOR: George Glasney, ext. 100
- CHURCH & FLC: Labeeb Beggiani: ext. 100
- PARISH OFFICE & SCHOOL: Vince Costanzo: vcostanzo@saintpaschal.com, ext. 100
- 2ND SHIFT SCHOOL: Scott Rutti, ext. 100
- WEEKEND: Stephen Ebersole: ext. 100

MUSIC & LITURGY:

- MUSIC & LITURGY MINISTER: Tony Ward, <u>music-liturgy@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext. 122
- SENIOR ACCOMPANIST: Matt Parrotta: <u>mparrotta@me.com, ext. 100</u>
- 8:00 a.m. MUSIC LEADER: Roberta Modica: robertamodica@juno.com, ext. 100

PASTORAL MINISTRY:

- CATECHETICAL LEADERS: Anna & George Peko, (Baptism, Becoming Catholic & PSR): psr@saintpaschal.com, ext. 107
- YOUTH MINISTER: Evamarie Mickol: emickol@saintpaschal.com, Youth Room ext. 113

Blessed Sacrament Community (SSS): (440) 442-3410

- Paul Bernier, SSS, ext. 133
- Allen Boeckman, SSS
- Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Saint Ann Shrine Chaplain, ext. 105
- Gary LaVerdiere, SSS
- Robert Chabot, SSS